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  Note verbale dated 15 June 2016 from the Permanent Mission of 

New Zealand to the United Nations addressed to the Chair of 

the Committee  
 

 

 The Permanent Mission of New Zealand to the United Nations presents its 

compliments to the Chair of the Security Council Committee established pursuant to 

resolution 1718 (2006) and has the honour to transmit herewith the report prepared 

by New Zealand pursuant to paragraph 40 of Council resolution 2270 (2016) 

(see annex). 
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  Annex to the note verbale dated 15 June 2016 from the Permanent 

Mission of New Zealand to the United Nations addressed to the 

Chair of the Committee 
 

 

  Report of New Zealand on the implementation of sanctions 

imposed by the Security Council in its resolution 2270 (2016) 
 

 

 In paragraph 40 of Security Council resolution 2270 (2016), the Council called 

upon all States to report to the Security Council within 90 days of the adoption of 

the resolution, and thereafter upon request by the Committee, on concrete measures 

they had taken in order to implement effectively the provisions of the resolution.  

 New Zealand wishes to inform the Security Council Committee established 

pursuant to resolution 1718 (2006) that many provisions of the resolution are 

already being implemented through New Zealand’s current policy and the existing 

United Nations Sanctions (Democratic People’s Republic of Korea) Regulations 

2006 (last amended in 2013). Implementation of the remaining provisions of 

resolution 2270 (2016) is well under way. In that regard, New Zealand takes  note of 

Implementation Assistance Notice No. 2: Guidelines on the Preparation and 

Submission of National Implementation Reports, as most recently updated on 

24 May 2016 by the Committee. New Zealand will submit an additional report to 

the Committee as soon as the domestic process to implement the remaining 

provisions is complete. 

 


